Avonwick and North Huish Community Hall Project (ANHCHP)

Tuesday 11th February 2014

Minutes (unapproved)
Present: Paul Tyler (PT), Lisette Granados (LG),  Liz Rider (LR) Bruce Brunning (BB)

Apologies: Wayne Johnson (WJ) David Kinross (DK),

Abbreviations used: Community Council of Devon (CCD) Parish Council (PC) Play Park (PP) South Hams District Council (SHDC)

The MINUTES of the meeting held on 11th December 2013 were approved

1. Steering Group status

· Discussion about Options

The following legal proposed documents were read and discussed and considered appropriate for the ANHCHP to adopt however it was agreed that the group would form a committee officially with the appropriate paperwork completed in a further meeting with a qualified advisor from the CCD. This would provide clarity of the appropriate choice of governance of the project at this early stage. Documents reviewed: A draft constitution and Preliminary Declaration of Trust.

LG will contact DK and ask for advice in the appropriate documents required and governing choice.

· Committee members and designation of Chairperson, Secretary and Treasurer.

The group all agreed to the following group members role: Chairperson: Paul Tyler, Secretary: Lisette Granados and Treasurer: Liz Rider

· Review and approval of proposed Constitution - Basic Initial Project aims, objectives, vision

The group agreed that initially this stage of the project and therefore committee would be focused on 

the following project start-up objectives as outlined in the draft constitution.

a) To provide a steering committee to facilitate community engagement regarding the provision of a new Community Hall within the Parish of North Huish.

b) To carry out initial project research in terms of the project planning and development, funding and grant opportunities and regulations by working in partnership with all relevant interest groups, voluntary organisations, Government Departments, statutory authorities and individuals and to establish the feasibility of the construction and sustainable operation of a new Community Hall. 

c) The Management Committee seeks to provide for improvement in the local environment for an involved and valued community

d) To improve community facilities and foster community spirit for the residents and visitors to the area

Once the above start-up phase of the project has been completed then the governing status of the committee, its objectives and appropriate documents can be reviewed, updated and adopted.

· Bank account options 

LG submitted a list comparing community group bank providers and after discussion two were the favoured choice. LR will visit the banks and discuss the accounts in person.

It was agreed that there will be three signatories; the chairperson, the secretary and the treasurer. Each cheque would be signed by at least two out the three signatories to allow for people on holiday etc. 

Financial Year

The draft constitution stated the financial year to be 1st April to 31st March however BB suggested October to September as that may be logistically more convenient. LG will ask DK for his views and advice in this matter. 

· Any proposals to invite new committee members

At present the group considered that potential committee members could be identified from those who express their interest during the consultation/presentation event; attendee’s would be invited to do so. 

· Training opportunities

The CCD is delivering a training event in South Brent on 5th March 2014: Fund it Build it 

LG said that she will attend. PT suggested and the group agreed that if personal funds were required to attend the course then these would be reimbursed when the new committee obtains initial project funding.

2. Advisors and Guidance

Action Point update

· PT will ask the PC for funding for CCD membership and fill in the application form.

The PC agreed to fund the CCD membership costs of £50 which covers 1 year. The application was sent off and the group are now full members of the CCD. 

This will provide valuable project guidance from a CCD project officer together with relevant information, advice and guidance in all aspects of the project. CCD can also offer specialist consultancy and assist in carrying out the feasibility study. 

3. Funding

Action Point update

· PT will research funding opportunities for start-up projects and his contact at the district council.

PT identified possible funding of up to £5000 for the start-up phase via CDD and LG will contact DK for find out the criteria and details of this for the next meeting. Funding for community groups is available from SHDC and further research will be needed once advice has been given by CCD. 

Predicted costs

The cost of the initial start-up phase of the project was discussed by the group briefly. The cost of a feasibility study, promotion and professional fees although quite small in comparison to the overall costs of actually building a community hall, are an essential prerequisite in order to ascertain if the project is viable and can go forward.  LG will ask DK to advise/assist on costs and sources of funding for this work.

Funding

LG informed the group that the Princes Trust offers funding for community projects and that every year the aims of the funding changes focusing on different needs and community groups. LG will follow this up and provide information for the next meeting.

4.  Public Presentation and Consultation

Action Points update

· LG will ask Gary from the Avon Inn for printing quote for the residence invite.

Unfortunately Gary would not be able to provide suitable printing facilities for the design of the invite, however LG obtained a very reasonable quote from a printing company in Ivybridge. BB has experience of the printing company and the group viewed examples and agreed to use that company.

PT suggested that the committee’s first AGM could be held on the same date as the public consultation/presentation event. However, this may not work if the financial year adopted is October to September. DK to be asked to advise

5. Any other matters

Support from the Parish Council

The ANHCHP Group would like to thank the North Huish Parish Council for supporting this new project by supplying funds for the CCD membership fee. 

Update on PlayPark project

LG informed the group of correspondence concerning the playpark project which is available on SHDC planning dept website. The PC playpark working group and SHDC have confirmed that the site for the playpark will be located next to the tennis club car park based mainly on the location of pedestrian access. The size of the play park area remains the same. 

Site and Design

BB suggested that adequate car parking is essential for the hall and this was discussed. An option was to propose the combining of the two car parks into one (with the tennis club) however this would now not be possible due to the relocation of the PP and therefore further options may need to be discussed. 

PT gave LG two books from ACRE:  Plan, Deign and Build 21st C Hall’s for England (in 2 parts) and LG gave PT a booklet from the sports council re designing community halls with a sports provision. 

6. Next Meeting

TBC but should endeavour to be on a date / time to suit DK in order that progress can be made more rapidly.

Action Points

· LG will contact DK and ask for advice as to the appropriate documents required and governing choice to set up the committee.

· LR will visit the two banks and discuss the community accounts in person.

· LG will ask DK about the financial year -for his views and advice in this matter. 

· LG will contact DK for find out the criteria and details of start-up funding for the next meeting.

· LG will research the Princes Trust Community Fund and provide information for the next meeting.

· PT will follow up grant funding from SHDC.

